2018年12月14日

Dear Lim Bok-su:

Peng-an.

Thank you so much for your December 5 letter and for the generous Christmas gift contained in it.

We continue to pray for the PCT and its ministries and were so grateful to be able to be present for the celebration of its 150th anniversary in 2015. Kam-sia Chu!

We have also been following political events in Taiwan closely and, like you, are very concerned about the KMT's recent comeback which raises concerns about a sell out to the PRC in the future. We trust that God will continue to bless the efforts of those who resist such a trend. Although our present administration has many flaws, we are glad that its policy towards Taiwan has been more supportive.

I continue to try and educate people about Taiwan's history and present situation at our Penney Retirement Community here in Penney Farms, FL.

I'm sure you are aware of the death of my RCA colleague and close friend for decades, Sam Noordhoff. Sam contributed such a lot to the medical ministry in Taiwan. He will be sorely missed. Fortunately, on a trip north this fall, we had an opportunity to visit Sam and Lucy in Grand Rapids which was special.

I don't know if the TCCCNA might have any interest in translating and publishing Part I of my book The Church Under the Cross (published by Eerdmans) which describes the Nationalists' sorry history and my experiences on Taiwan during the White Terror period. If so, please let me know and I can provide an electronic copy of the manuscript (including illustrations).

I always look back with thanksgiving for the years spent serving the PCT and the people of Taiwan.

Thank you again for the TCCCNA's generosity.

Wendell Karsen (Ka Ui Tek Bok-su)